
On February 27, 2019, Board members Charles Gaunce, Stacy Chandler, Jill Goodwin, and Ben 
Luja met in Augusta at the BMV to vote on the draft decision in Count 1 of Docket 17-01. In the 
absence of Steven Hartley, the Board took no vote. 

On March 18, 2019, Charles Gaunce, Stacy Chandler, Jill Goodwin, and Ben Luja reassembled 
along with Steven Hartley. All members present, except Steven Hartley, voted to adopt the 
decision as drafted. The Board decision issued that same day. 

 


